
From: <bwalsh@vpirg.org> 

Date: August 25, 2016 at 5:14:30 PM EDT 

To: <Darren.Springer@vermont.gov> 

Subject: Request for information 

Dear Mr. Springer, 
 
Under the Vermont Public Records Law, §315 et seq., I am requesting an opportunity to inspect or 
obtain copies of public records of communication sent or received by yourself regarding a FY2017 
budget allocation for sound monitoring equipment at Lyndon State College.   
  
I also wish to inform you that I am preparing similar requests for other state Agencies and Departments. 
 
Thank you for considering my request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ben Edgerly Walsh 
  
Climate and Energy Program Director 
Vermont Public Interest Research Group 
802-223-5221 x 23 
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